
Infrastructure grant allocations 2021/22 approved. 
 
4 With reference to the minutes of 15th June 2021 approving the initial 
infrastructure grant allocations for 2021/22, there was submitted a report by the 
Director of Regional Economic Growth seeking approval of the proposed allocation 
of final infrastructure grant payments to each member authority for 2021/22, advising 
that 
 
(1) the final position in relation to 2021/22 allocation of grant had been agreed in 

principle by the Finance Strategy Group on 1st February 2022 and 
subsequently by the Chief Executives’ Group on 3rd February 2022; 

 
(2) the proposed 2021/22 grant allocation, detailed in an appendix to the report, 

was based on member authorities’ cumulative actual and projected spend 
levels to 31st March 2021 and also reviewed the percentage share of the 
overall grant allocation of the projects; and 

 
(3) grant allocated to member authorities could not be in excess of eligible 

expenditure incurred. 
 
After consideration, the Cabinet approved the 2021/22 allocation of infrastructure  
grant to each member authority, as detailed in the appendix to the report. 
 
 


